

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

February 15, 2017

J. Logan Division Manager, Taxation and Revenue

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on February 14 and February 15, 2017 resolved:

- 18. That the following actions be taken with respect to the 1st Report of the Agricultural Advisory Committee from its meeting held on January 18, 2017:
- a) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the Agricultural Advisory Committee (AAC) supports the Farm Property Class Tax Ratio for 2016 and recommends the continuation of the same ratio in 2017; it being noted that the AAC heard a delegation from J. Logan, Division Manager, Taxation and Revenue, with respect to this matter;
- b) the following comments with respect to the application by 748094 Ontario Inc. and 2624 Jackson Road Inc., relating to the lands located on the east side of Jackson Road between Commissioners Road East and Bradley Avenue BE FORWARDED to the Civic Administration for consideration, the Agricultural Advisory Committee is not supportive of the application due to:
 - i) the encroachment on the urban growth boundary;
 - ii) the priority of the City of London should be preserving the rural/urban interface; and,
 - iii) approving this application promotes urban sprawl within City limits;
- c) consideration of the recommendation related to beekeeping in London BE DEFERRED to the March 15, 2017 meeting of the Agricultural Advisory Committee (AAC); it being noted that the AAC held a general discussion related to the matter and reviewed the submission by S. Franke; and,
- d) clauses 1 to 3, 5, 6 and 9, BE RECEIVED. (18/4/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

/lk

cc: L. Mottram, Senior Planner

Chair and Members, Agriculture Advisory Committee